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St Peter’s C.E. Primary School, Turncroft Rd., DARWEN. Lancashire. BB3 2BW

Tel: 01254 701299   

office@stpetersdarwen.blackburn.sch.uk
May 19th 2020
Dear Parent/carer,

Firstly, a sincere thank you for the support you and your families have shown to our school during COVID 19. 

We have continued to remain open during the crisis to support those children and families who have needed it. We appreciate the time you have taken to support your child with online learning.

You will be aware the Prime Minister has announced a possible phased extension of the opening of schools from 1st June, depending on the five government tests being completed.

We are working closely with schools within the borough and the Local Authority to ensure we plan for the extension of school opening.

The Local Authority has worked closely with Public Health and has shared the following information to ourselves as school leaders:

As a borough we are supportive of proposals to extend opening of schools as soon as it is safe to do so, however;

· Public health is our first priority in all considerations concerning the further extension of school opening

· We are not yet satisfied that all of the Governments five tests, identified as prerequisites for easing of lockdown measures, have been met. 

· We are adopting a cautious approach to the extended opening of schools, based on regular review of the emerging evidence and guidance

· The earliest date we therefore, feel able to prepare for extended opening of schools in Blackburn with Darwen is 8th June.  

· This date is subject to satisfactory progress being made against each of the Governments five tests, we will review the proposal date on a weekly basis.

As a result of this information, the leaders and governors at St Peter’s have planned to admit Reception children first, from Monday June 8th (as long as the LA are satisfied that it is safe to do so). If the school feels that safety can be maintained to a high enough level, Year 1 will be re-admitted from June 15th, followed by Year 6 if the school have the capacity for more children.

All parents will be notified in writing of the procedures and organisation of the school day once the decision is finalised for their particular children. 
During this time, school will remain open for children of keyworkers (see government list on school website) and those classed as vulnerable, as usual.

We will continue to liaise with you weekly regarding the next steps to extending our school opening and want to assure all our families that we hold the safety, health and well-being of our staff and families as the main priority.
Please stay alert, safe and well.

Many thanks for your continued support.

Mrs V Weddle

Headteacher

